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Hi Jag enthusiasts 

It is that time of the month again ï the ever increasing petrol price is due to rise at the end of 

the day today! I hope that this is not discouraging people from taking their classic cars out on 

the road! Please also take note that it is time for the annual increase of the toll roads! Please 

be aware of the different changes as this has come into affect already! 

Wow, I always seem to start off this newsletter on a bad note ï it seems as if the petrol 

increase is becoming a monthly epidemic.  

The committee would like to wish each and every one 

of you and your families a blessed Easter. We hope 

that you remain safe and enjoy the time with family 

and friends. If you are to be on the roads, please stay 

safe and remember to always keep the other drivers in 

mind on the road.  

Last Sunday we enjoyed a great run to the de Klerkôs 

museum. A great time was had by all.  
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Visit to the de Klerk Museum and Restaurant 

 

We had received an invitation 

from the Midlands Jag Club to 

visit Keith de Klerkôs museum 

to witness the starting up of his 

replica D-Type Jaguar, so on 

Sunday 25 we assembled at 

Maytime Stores in bright sunny 

weather.  

 

A total of 17 Members and relations in 3 

E-Types, a Mk2, a Daimler Mk2, 2 semi- 

modern Jags and 3 modern tins made the 

trip. We drew a lot of attention on the road 

and Reuben Cilliers in his Mk2 attracted 

the attention from another random Jag 

driver who insisted on driving next to him 

at 100 kmh attempting to 

engage him in conversation. 

 When we turned off at Pmb 

this jag followed him off, 

however when we turned 

towards Hayfields it 

disappeared. The only hold-up 

that we experienced on the 

Hayfields road was a low level 

bridge which was under water 

and blocked with debris, 

fortunately Garth was able to 



clear it away.  

Keith has a wonderful collection of 

Jags, all in immaculate condition, 

from the very modern to the very old; 

however the star of the collection is 

the stunning replica D-Type. It has 

been assembled to a very high 

standard with an incredible attention 

to detail and when Keith started it, the sound was awesome.  

 

Congratulations must go out to all those 

who assisted in this project as it was 

obviously a 5 year labour of love, 

heartache and occasional despair, but 

very much worth it.  

 

 

After wandering through the 

museum we adjourned to the 

restaurant to enjoy a wonderful 

meal prepared by Keithôs wife 

and daughter. It was good to 

mingle with the Midlands Jag 

Club and hopefully this type of 

occasion can happen more in 

the future.  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 




